
 
 
 

TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD 
 

Membership: 
John Bishop 
Bruce White 

Phil Rive 
Pat Shuker 

Cr Russell Armstrong 
 
 
 

Notice is given of a meeting of the Twizel Community Board to be held 
on Monday 27 January, 2014, at 4pm. 

 

 

 

 

VENUE: Council Service Centre, Twizel 

 

BUSINESS: As per agenda attached 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
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Twizel Community Board 

Agenda for Monday 27 January 2014 

 

 
 

1. APOLOGIES 
 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

3. MINUTES: 
  Confirm and adopt as the correct record the Minutes of the meeting held 

on Monday 18 November 2013.  
  MATTERS UNDER ACTION 
 

4. REPORTS: 
1. Financial Report – December 2013 
2. Requests for Grants 

 High Country Medical Trust  

 SADD Twizel 

 Ben Ohau Golf Club  
3. First Tree Planting Twizel Plaque. 
4. Twizel Youth Centre. 
5. Ward member’s report (verbal report). 
6. Reports from members who represent the Community Board on other 

committees (verbal report). 
 

5. GENERAL BUSINESS: 
1. Rubbish Disposal (letter from Bruce McCormick attached) 
2. TPDA Events Centre (discussion only) 
3. A2O Car Parking, Cycle Storage, Luggage Store (email from Phil Rive 

is attached) 
4. Overnight camping (discussion only) 
5. Rules and charges for mulcher/chipper (copy of a report from 2009 is 

attached to provide background information) 
6. Areas of Responsibility (discussion only): 

 Ruataniwha 

 Green-Ways 

 Northwest Arch 

 River Group 

 Town Square and Trees 
 

6. PUBLIC EXCLUDED: 
 
Resolve that the public, be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of 
this meeting namely: 

 
1. Genesis Canal Roading Plan (verbal report from the Chairman). 
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General subject of 
each matter to be 
considered 

Reason for passing 
this resolution in 
relation to each 
matter 

Ground(s) under 
section 48(1) for the 
passing of this 
resolution 

Genesis Canal 
Roading Plan 

Commercial sensitivity 48(1)(a)(i) 

   

This resolution is made in reliance on Section 48(1)(a)(i) of the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 and the particular interest or interests protected by Section 6 
or Section 7 of that Act, which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or the relevant 
part of the proceedings of the meeting in public are as follows: Genesis Canal Roading Plan 
section 7(2)(b)(ii). 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD HELD IN THE SERVICE 

CENTRE, TWIZEL ON MONDAY 18 NOVEMBER 2013 AT 4:00PM 

 

PRESENT: 

  John Bishop 

  Bruce White 

  Phil Rive 

  Pat Shuker 

  Cr Russell Armstrong 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: 
Bernie Haar (Asset Manager) 

Paul Morris (Manager Finance and Administration) 

Garth Nixon (Community Facilities Manager)  

Keri-Ann Little (Committee Clerk)  

 

I WELCOME: 

 

The Manager Finance and Administration on behalf of the Chief Executive Officer welcomed all 

present to the first regular meeting of the Twizel Community Board for the new triennium.  

 

II APOLOGIES: 

 

 Resolved: that an apology be received from the Chief Executive Officer. 

John Bishop/ Phil Rive 

 

III DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 

 

 There were no declarations of interest. 

  

IV MINUTES: 

 

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Twizel Community Board held on 21 October and 24 

September 2013 be confirmed and adopted as the correct record of the meeting. 

John Bishop/ Pat Shuker 

 

V ELECTION OF CHAIRPERSON: 

 

 The Manager Finance and Administration called for nominations for the position of Chairperson. 

 

 Motion: 

 That John Bishop be nominated as the Chairperson of the Twizel Community Board 

Phil Rive/ Bruce White 

 

There were no further nominations. The motion was put and carried and the Manager Finance and 

Administration declared John Bishop to be the Chairman of the Twizel Community Board. 

 

Mr Bishop thanked the Community Board for their nomination and said over the last 6 years the 

board has been very active and worked well collectively together, he would like the same level to 

continue. Mr Bishop said if a board member is approached from a member of the public in regards to 

a complaint please ask them to put their concern/complaint in writing and state you will bring their 

letter to the next board meeting for discussion, don’t promise them an outcome as this will be 

discussed and the person then notified of the outcome. 
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Mr Bishop said in regards to late items these are not favoured but in some instances are unavoidable.  

 

Mr Bishop concluded by thanking the board again for their support. 

 

 MATTERS UNDER ACTION: 

 

1. Alleyways: 
Fencing will be completed before spring. Sufficient timber left over to carry out two more 

alleyways perhaps opposite Rhoboro Road and Mt Cook Street. 

This has been initiated by Garth. 

 

2. Town Projects: 
1. Walkways: 

Tekapo Drive from Mackenzie to Glen Lyon -  

Front of Town from Ruataniwha to Ostler Road – frontage is looking good. 

 

2. Tekapo Drive: 

Levelling and resowing completed - rolled again in the spring. Tekapo Drive track has 

been sprayed. Garth asked as to what level of spraying regarding other tracks. Several 

different levels of spraying required which needs to be identified.  

Improve irrigation 

Mulch trees 

Supplement planting – tree planting underway. 

 

3. Lake Ruataniwha: 

Bollard fencing –Estimates previously and processing through these with assistance from 

Town Manager in regards to speaking with contractors. The bottom section by the start 

and the road way section will be undertaken first. Budget review will follow. 

Tree felling 

New road way 

 

4. Frontage Planting: 

New planting on Glen Lyon Road – Planting list 

Extent Doc plantings. Plants delivered 20 November 2013. 

 

5. Greenway fencing – Garth to commission next two green ways which are in the pipeline. 

Paths off Mackenzie Drive filled in with the other walkway materials out the front. High 

standard to continue as was set at Maryburn. Reconstruct edging will be undertaken with a 

peg of steel driven down through the edging assisting with keeping the edging in place and 

secure. 

6. Cemetery: 

Tree removal and improvements: 

Gates at entrance/fenced off from Pony Club/Pedestrian gate into cemetery 

 

7. Stump grinding – A list has been made of 56 stumps. Garth awaiting an estimated cost 

from Dave. 

 

3. Market Place Signs: 

Awaiting an information sign to be added below the Mackenzie District Council sign.  

 

4. Public Toilets: 

The situation is will be spoken later in the meeting. 
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VI ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRPERSON: 

 

The Chairman called for nominations for the position of Deputy Chairperson. 

 

 Motion: 

 That Phil Rive be nominated as Deputy Chairman of the Twizel Community Board. 

John Bishop/ Bruce White 

 

There were no further nominations. The motion was put and carried and the Chairman declared Phil 

Rive to be the Deputy Chairman of the Twizel Community Board. 

 

VII REPORTS: 

  

1. STANDING ORDERS: 

 

The Local Government Act 2002 requires each council to adopt a set of standing orders. These 

apply to full council meetings, committee and community board meetings and provide the basis 

for orderly conduct of meetings and in particular certain rules defining the rights of Chairs and 

members to address meetings. Many councils adopt Model Standing Orders for Meetings of 

Local Authorities and Community Boards – NZS9202:2003. 

 

Resolved: 

 

1. That the report be received. 

Russell Armstrong/ Pat Shuker 

 

  Resolved: 

 

2. That New Zealand Standard Model Standing Orders NZS 9202:2003 be adopted with the 

following amendment: 

 

Clause 3.14.2 is deleted and replaced with the following: 

 

That the Chairperson or other person presiding at the meeting 

a) has a deliberate vote; and 

b) in the case of an equality of votes has a casting vote 

Russell Armstrong/ Phil Rive 
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 2. MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2014: 

 

  This report from the Chief Executive Officer spoken to by the Manager Finance and 

Administration is to advise the Community Board of the schedule of meetings for Twizel 

Community Board for 2014. 

 

TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD  

(Starting at 4.00 pm in the summer and 3.00 pm in June and July) 

Monday 27 January 2014 

Monday 10 March 2014 (including consideration of budgets for 2014/2015) 

Tuesday 22 April 2014 (Tuesday to allow for Easter Monday) 

Tuesday 3 June 2014 (Tuesday to allow for Queens Birthday) 

Monday 14 July 2014 

Monday 25 August 2014 

Monday 6 October 2014 

Monday 17 November 2014 

 

  Resolved: 

 

1. That the report be received. 

2. That the attached schedule of meetings be noted. 

  John Bishop/ Russell Armstrong 

 

3. ROLES OF COMMUNITY BOARDS: 

 

This report outlined roles of community boards and for the board to adopt the attached 

discussion paper detailing how Council and Community Boards will fulfil their respective roles. 

 

Resolved: 

 

1. That the report and attached discussion paper be received. 

2. That the discussion document detailing how Council and Community Boards will fulfil 

their respective roles be adopted. 

Bruce White/ Phil Rive 

 

 4. REMUNERATION OF ELECTED MEMBERS: 

 

  This report is for members to adopt a policy for reimbursement of expenses by elected members. 

 

  Resolved: 

 

1. That the report be received. 

2. That the policy of reimbursement of expenses by elected members be adopted. 

Russell Armstrong/ Phil Rive 
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 5. LOCAL AUTHORITIES (MEMBERS’ INTERESTS) ACT 1968 – REGISTER OF 

MEMBERS’ INTERESTS: 

 

The purpose of this report from the Manager Finance and Administration was to provide 

information about the Local Authorities (Members’ Interests) Act 1968 and in particular about 

good practice regarding compliance with the Act. 

 

The Manager Finance and Administration spoke to the report with the aid of an example of 

conflict of interest’s register of member’s interest and frequently asked questions.  

 

Resolved: 

 

1. That the report be received. 

2. That the elected members provide details of their declared business interests and 

spouse/partner declared business interests for inclusion in a Mackenzie District Council 

Register of Members’ Interests. 

Phil Rive/Russell Armstrong 

 

6. FINANCIAL REPORT: 

 

The Manager Finance and Administration’s provided a financial report to the Board for the 

period to September 2013, the purpose of which is to update Board members on the financial 

performance of the Twizel Community as a whole for that period. 

 

Mr Morris explained the format of the report to board members highlighting and discussing any 

variances. Mr Morris said he is happy to talk to all members individually to assist with 

understanding the financial reporting. 

 

  Resolved: 

 

1. That the report be received. 

 

John Bishop/ Pat Shuker 

 

7. GRANT APPLICATION: 

 

A letter from Liz Murray on behalf of the Combined Services Art Section was included in the 

agenda.  

 

The Combined Services Art Section has hired the Events Centre Lounge for the upcoming 

Labour Weekend Art Exhibition (Saturday 26 and Sunday 27 October).  

 

The letter from Ms Murray asked the board to allow them to utilise the Events Centre Lounge 

free of charge for the Friday afternoon set up. 

 

Mr Nixon said an estimate set-up fee of $30-$70 would be expected. 

 

  Resolved: 

 

1. That the report be received. 

2. That the community board grant the Combined Services Art Section to use the Events 

Centre Lounge free of charge during the afternoon of Friday 25 October for the purpose 

of set up. 

Bruce White/ Russell Armstrong 
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8. TWIZEL WATER SUPPLY: 

 

This report from the Asset Manager was to update the Community Board on the decisions taken 

by the Mackenzie District Council in October 2013 on the future of the Twizel water supply and 

the progress towards meeting the Drinking Water Standards (DWS) 

 

Mr Haar was assisted by the Mackenzie District Council Twizel Water Supply options report 

supplied by Opus International Consultants. 

 

VIII GENERAL BUSINESS: 

 

1. CONFIRM AND ADOPT GREENWAY STRATEGY: 

   

A verbal report was supplied by the Community Facilities Manager. 

 

The Chairman said a preliminary meeting was held several weeks ago in regards to moving the 

greenway strategy forward with community board members. 

 

Resolved: that the Twizel Community Board fully supports the adoption of the current greenway 

strategy  

John Bishop/ Pat Shuker 

 

2. TWIZEL TOILETS: 

 

A progress report and update was supplied by the Community Facilities Manager in regards to 

the Twizel Toilets. Mr Nixon said the tender process will start in the New Year with both original 

and alternative options being advertised for tender. Mr Nixon said the engineering firm will start 

completing the engineer design works on 3-4 December 2013. 

 

Mr Nixon apologised for the delay but explained a lot was out of his control as he had to keep the 

cost in check. 

 

3. DOG INCIDENT: 

 

The Manager Planning and Regulations was absent from today’s meeting. The Chairman has 

spoken to Mr Hole in relation to this incident. The Chairman spoke to Ms Duncan and said it is 

very difficult to track the owner of the dog down which was uncontrolled, entered her property 

and harassed her dogs. The dog in question was not a local dog. 

 

Resolved: that the community board instruct Mr Hole to write a letter to Ms Duncan stating her 

letter was received, discussed and this issue will be discussed in further detail with the new Dog 

Control Officer. 

Phil Rive/ Russell Armstrong 

 

4. TWIZEL MARKET PLACE PLAYGROUND: 

 

A letter of correspondence was forwarded as a late item to community board members regarding 

Twizel Market Place Playground.  

 

The letter from Rachel Sheridan is in relation to fully fencing the playground at Market Place. 

 

Mr White said he had asked community members using the park if the current fencing was 

adequate and the response he received was very positive. 
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Resolved: That the Community Board decline Ms Sheridan’s request to fence the playground. 

And instruct the Community Facilities Manager to write a letter of response to Ms Sheridan. 

Pat Shuker/ Phil Rive 

 

5. END OF YEAR ASSEMBLY: 

 

A letter tabled by the Chairman from the Deputy Principle of Twizel Area School, Neil Potter, 

inviting the Community Board to donate towards a student prize as they have done in previous 

years. 

 

Mr Potter said in the past cash donations have been preferred as students receive book vouchers 

but the School would be grateful to receive any suitable contributions. 

 

The Chairman said last year a $100 cash donation was supplied. 

 

Resolved: that the Twizel Community Board donates $100 to the Twizel Area School for the 

purpose of a student prize at the 2013 End of Year Assembly. 

Phil Rive/ Bruce White 

 

6. PARKING ON FOOTPATHS: 

 

The Chairman informed the board that he has noticed an alarming number of vehicles now being 

parked on the footpaths around town this is providing a nuisance and safety risk for people using 

scooters and pushing prams to be able to access the footpath safely instead having to venture out 

on to the road to pass the parked vehicles. 

 

The Chairman said he has discussed this with the Police but they responded that this is hard to 

police as there are no gutters, the Chairman replied by stating that there is two different forms of 

seal now being used, one for the footpath and one for the road itself to try and help distinguish 

between the two and deter vehicle users from parking on the footpath. 

 

The Chairman said he will undertake to draft a notice to be advertised in the Twizel Update in 

regards to parking etiquette. The Chairman will also ask for feedback from the Police. 

 

7. WARD MEMBERS REPORT: 

 

Councillor Armstrong reported: 

 The Council has adopted the Annual Report 

  I am the Council representative on the for Alps to Ocean Committee 

 James Leslie is the Council representative on the Pukaki Airport Board, Canterbury 

Regional Transport Committee and the Canterbury Waste Joint Committee. 

 

8. REPORTS FROM MEMBERS WHO REPRESENT THE BOARD ON OTHER 

COMMITTEES: 

 

There was no business reported from other board members. 

 

 

 

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS 

THE CHAIRMAN DECLARED THE MEETING CLOSED AT 6:00PM 

 

CHAIRMAN:  ___________________________ 

 

DATE:   ___________________________ 
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MATTERS UNDER ACTION – TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD 

 

MATTERS UNDER ACTION: 

 
1. Alleyways: 

Fencing will be completed before spring. Sufficient timber left over to carry out two more alleyways 

perhaps opposite Rhoboro Road and Mt Cook Street. This has been initiated by Garth. 

 
2. Town Projects: 

 
1. Walkways: 

Tekapo Drive from Mackenzie to Glen Lyon -  

Front of Town from Ruataniwha to Ostler Road – frontage is looking good. 

 

2. Tekapo Drive: 

Levelling and resowing completed – rolled again in the spring. Tekapo Drive track has been 

sprayed. Garth asked as to what level of spraying regarding other tracks. Several different 

levels of spraying required which needs to be identified. 

Improve irrigation 

Mulch trees 

Supplement planting – tree planting underway. 

 

3. Lake Ruataniwha: 

Bollard fencing – Estimates previously and processing through these with assistance from 

Town Manager in regards to speaking with contractors. The bottom section by the start and 

the road way section will be undertaken first. Budget review will follow. 

Tree felling 

New road way 

 

4. Frontage Planting: 

New planting on Glen Lyon Road – Planting list 

Extent Doc plantings – Plants delivered 20 November 2013 

 

5. Greenway fencing – Garth to commission next two green ways which are in the pipeline. 

Paths off Mackenzie Drive filled in with the other walkway materials out the front. High 

standard to continue as was set at Maryburn. Reconstruct edging will be undertaken with a 

peg of steel driven down through the edging assisting with keeping the edging in place and 

secure. 

 

6. Cemetery: 

Tree removal and improvements: 

Gates at entrance/fenced off from Pony Club/Pedestrian gate into cemetery 

 

7. Stump grinding – A list of 56 stumps. Garth awaiting an estimated cost from Dave. 

 
3. Market Place Signs: 

Awaiting an information sign to be added below the Mackenzie District Council sign. This has 

now been completed. 

 
4. Public Toilets: 

Agenda item – today’s meeting. Tender process start in New Year with both original and 

alternative options being advertised for tender. 

 
5. Bike Lockup: 

Keep in mind opportunities for A2O bike parking. 
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6. Market Place Carpark Upgrade: 

Cr Bishop asked for progress from Whitestone in regards to the Town Square/Market Place 

Carpark Upgrade. Cr Bishop suggest The Asset Manager keep onto Whitestone to make sure 

the upgrade is programmed in as Whitestone have voiced that they are very busy at the moment 

and the tender did say would be finished before the end of November.  
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2014-01-06 grant requests twizel 

 
MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 
REPORT TO:  Twizel Community Board 
 
SUBJECT:  Requests for Grants 
 
MEETING DATE: 27 January 2014 
 
REF:  WAS 3/6  
 
FROM:  Garth Nixon, Community Facilities Manager   
 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
For the Twizel Community Board to consider three requests or grants for funds. 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. That the Twizel Community Board approve / decline the request from the Ohau 
Golf Club and grant $100 donation to their tournament. 

3. That the Twizel Community Board approve / decline the request to the Students 
Against Drunk Driving  grant 50% of the request $ 243.75 and recommend that 
Council meet the balance 

4. That the Twizel Community Board approve / decline the request from High 
Country Medical trust to meet he Hall hire cost   of $132.50 for their event. 

 
 

 
 
WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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2014-01-06 grant requests twizel 

ATTACHMENTS: 
  
Grants Policy and Assessment Criteria 

1. Request and application from Ohau Golf Club 
2. Request and application from SADD Twizel 
3. Request and application from High Country Medical Trust 

 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
These requests have all come in the form of a letter to the Twizel Community Board. 
All applicants have been sent the Grant application form, Policy and  Assessment 
criteria.  Theses application should be considered against evaluation criteria. 
  
 
POLICY STATUS: 
 
The Policy states that all requests should be on the Application for a Donation form 
and that they shall be assessed by the criteria.   By using the Grants policy and 
Criteria it puts all requests on a level playing field and requires the applicants to 
justify their request and hopefully provides sufficient information to assist the Board 
in making their decision. 
 
SIGNIFICANCE OF DECISION: 
  
Not significant under the significance policy 
 
 
ISSUES & OPTIONS: 
   
The Community Board has not used the Policy in the past but it provides a good 
framework and a guide to work within,  
All three applicants have been asked to complete the grant application form  
following their initial request. 
What is often missing in these requests is the background financial information which 
can separate the needy from the not so needy.  
One option could be that the board does not consider any application who have not 
completed the appropriate form as per the policy . 
 
CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
Legal 
 Not applicable  
 
Financial 
 
Twizel Township has a general grants budget of $5,000 of which to date $ 340 has 
been spent. 
The Ohau Gold Club request through not specified is generally $ 100.00 
The SADD request amounts to $ 487.50 
The High Country Health request amounts to $ 132.50 
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2014-01-06 grant requests twizel 

 
Other  
 
No applications have been received on the appropriate form to date. 
 
The Ohau Golf club request has been an annual request that the Community Board 
has sponsored every year.  
 
The SADD request relates to work that has already been completed so it is 
retrospective.   The Mayor has suggested that the group approaches Council as well 
as the community board.  If inclined the Community Board could meet half costs and 
recommend that Council meet the remainder.  
 
In the case of the High Country Health request the Community Board should not 
waive the fee but make a grant to cover the cost of the Hall hire so the Events 
Centre does not miss out on the income. 
 
ASSESSMENT OF OPTIONS: 
  
Using the policy for Grants allocations sets a good bench mark for Granting funds for 
the remainder of the term. 
 
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
The Community Board should assess these requests against the policy and criteria 
and make appropriate determinations 
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2014-01-06 grant requests twizel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL GRANT EVALUATION CRITERIA 

 

 

1. Does the application assist the Council to achieve its strategic direction (applicant must 

make specific reference to the Strategic Plan and support that reference with reasoned 

arguments). 

 

2. Will the grant directly benefit ratepayers/residents in the Mackenzie District? If so, how 

many? 

 

3. Are there any other bodies which are specifically designed to cater for these requests e.g. 

Creative New Zealand, Mid-South Canterbury Trust, and Lottery Grants Commission? 

 

4. Has the organisation received, or have they applied for funds from other organisations for 

the same project? If so, how much? 

 

5. How much of their own funds does the organisation have to put toward this 

request/project? 

 

6. Is the organisation/individual a non-profit body and able to accurately account for any 

funds granted? 

 

7. Has the organisation supplied all information on the application form including a set of 

accounts? 

 

8. What is the effect on the individual/organisation if the Council does not support the 

application? 
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2014-01-06 grant requests twizel 

MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL  

 

GRANTS 

 

RATIONALE 

 

From time to time Council and community boards provide grants budgets from which 

financial support for general purposes can be funded, eg for a donation to a worthy cause 

such as flood relief.  Council also has budgets for specific purposes, eg the Heritage 

Protection Fund. 

 

When Council is requested to provide financial support by remitting rates, fees or charges, 

transparency can be preserved if the request is approved, by making a grant funded from the 

affected cost centre.  For example, if a request by the Fairlie Ice Skating Club for remission 

of excess water charges is approved, a grant funded from the Fairlie Water Supply Account 

will ensure that the cost of the remission actually falls where it should lie. 

 

 

 

GUIDELINES: 

 

1. All requests for financial assistance are to be submitted on an “Application for 

Donation” form to the Council. 

 

2. All requests for financial support are to be dealt with as requests for grants. 

 

3. Requests for grants from clubs, groups or organisations are to be accompanied by full 

financial information. 

  

4. Applications for grants are to be evaluated in terms of 

 the direct benefit of the grant to ratepayers/residents of the District 

 the availability of funds from other sources for the project 

 the level of contribution to the project made by the applicant 

 

5. Recipients are to be required to account accurately for grants. 

 

(See Grant Evaluation Criteria) 
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PO Box 58 
TWIZEL 7944 
 
 
8 December 2013 
 
 
Hello  
 
Re:  Sponsorship of the Ben Ohau Classic Golf Tournament 
 
This letter is a formal request for sponsorship of our annual premier tournament, the 
Ben Ohau Two Day Classic, to be held on the 15th and 16th of February 2014. 
  
This tournament is the main event of our golfing year and it is thanks to very 
generous sponsors that our tournament is so popular with some players travelling 
from as far afield as Invercargill to north of Christchurch in order to participate.  
 
Once again we have a capacity field and any assistance you can give would not only 
continue to help make our tournament memorable but we also advertise your 
support of our endeavours; both on our Sponsorship Board and in the naming of the 
prizes donated.  
 
Please confirm your sponsorship (or otherwise) by contacting Connie at the post 
office box above or via email on connie.heath@xtra.co.nz or by phone in the 
evenings on 03 4350554. We are happy to accept any prizes or sponsorship you may 
wish to provide. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions and we look forward 
to a continuing relationship between you and the Ben Ohau Golf Club. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Connie Heath 
Secretary/Treasurer 
connie.heath@xtra.co.nz 
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2014-01-07 1st tree twizel 

 
MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 
REPORT TO:  Twizel Community Board 
 
SUBJECT:  First tree planting Twizel Plaque 
 
MEETING DATE: 27 January 2014 
 
REF:  Was 3/6 
 
FROM:  Garth Nixon, Community Facilities Manager 
 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
For the Twizel Community board to consider the request in relation to this 
commemorative plaque 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. That first tree plaque be returned and installed in a prominent position as close as 
possible to its original location. 

3. That the Twizel Community Board  advise the Wakefields of this decision 
 

 
 
WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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2014-01-07 1st tree twizel 

ATTACHMENTS: 
Request from Len and Angela Wakefield 
Photographs of original plaque and location 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The request highlights the plaque and the first tree planted in Twizel are no longer 
there.  
The tree was removed in 2012 along with many others due to its failing health. The 
plaque is currently in storage in Whitestone Depot in Twizel. 
 
The Letter asks if there is an intention to restore the plaque 
 
 
POLICY STATUS: 
 
N/A 
 
SIGNIFICANCE OF DECISION: 
 
 Not significant under the significance policy 
 
 
ISSUES & OPTIONS: 
  

1. Do nothing  
2. Reinstate the plaque in close proximity to the original tree site  
3. Reinstate the plaque  with additional explanation 

 
 
CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
The original location of the plaque was on the corner of GlenLyon Road and State 
Highway 8.  
There is a tussock planting in this location now  
 Plaques in the landscape do from time to time cause difficulties as time moves on 
and things change or in this case trees die.   
The wording on the plaque talks about the first trees as opposed to the specific tree 
so it would be appropriately relocated back at this site. 
 
ASSESSMENT OF OPTIONS: 
  
Do nothing is a viable option. The first tree was removed. However, the plaque 
commemorates one of 3209 trees planted many of which remain.  Leaving the 
plaque in Whitestone yard potentially leaves it at risk of loss or damage 
 
Reinstate the plaque close to the original site will maintain the history of the planting 
and well as provide a home for the plaque. 
 
Reinstate the plaque with additional information is unnecessary   whilst the plaque 
commemorates the tree it also commemorates the plantings over the period.   
Adding more information could create a negative vibe around that work. As this work 
was divisive.  
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2014-01-07 1st tree twizel 

 
CONCLUSION: 
  
It is appropriate to reinstate the plaque at its approximate original location and 
respond to the Wakefields with that decision. 
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Len and Angela Wakefield 

27 Kingcraft Drive, RD6, Christchurch 7676, New Zealand 

(64 3) 349 8097, email; len.angie@xtra.co.nz 
 
 
05.01.2014 
 
The Twizel Community Board 
c/- PO Box 52 
Fairlie 
 
Dear Sir(s) 
 
Memorial Plaque for the First Tree planted in Twizel. 
 
This plaque used to reside beside a large pine tree near the corner of Glen Lyon road and State Highway 8 
(Christchurch - Queenstown highway).  After felling of the pine trees and landscaping works, this plaque has 
disappeared. 
 
We seek to establish the whereabouts of this plaque and are asking if there is any intention to restore this 
piece of history to its former location. 
 
We are concerned that a piece of local history might be lost permanently, and would caution you against 
such a cavalier approach to historical items.  Residing in Christchurch, we are only too aware of the effect 
that losing ones history has on a place.  We are also aware of the importance of history after several trips to 
Europe, where history is cherished and actively preserved. 
 
Twizel has its origins as a hydro town, with trees as shelter from the prevailing winds.   We should 
remember and celebrate that, rather than try to deny it. 
 
Awaiting your response with interest. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Dr Len Wakefield  FRCPA, & Mrs Angela Wakefield  BPharm 
43 Irishman Drive, Twizel. 
 
Address for mail; 
27 Kingcraft Drive, RD6 
Christchurch 7676. 
 
Email;  len.angie@xtra.co.nz 
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MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
 
REPORT TO:  TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD 
 
SUBJECT:  TWIZEL YOUTH CENTRE 
 
MEETING DATE: 27 January 2012 
 
REF:  WAS 3/6 
 
FROM:  GARTH NIXON COMMUNITY FACILITIES MANAGER 
 
 
 
 
PURPOSE OF REPORT: 
 
To provide information regarding flooding at the Youth Centre and consider the 
options. 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
1. That the report be received. 

2. That the Twizel Community fund the insurance excess of $5,000 from the 
township account to allow the Youth Centre to be restored to an operational 
state. 
 

3. That the Community Board determine the portion of the costs that should be on 
charge to the Twizel Youth Centre.  
 

4. That the Youth Centre lease be re-negotiated and reinstated to a 3 year term and 
set at a sum that would allow for insurance to be covered and a reasonable level 
of inspection to ensure adequate maintenance.  

 
 

 

 

 
WAYNE BARNETT 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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ATTACHMENTS: 
Tenancy agreement  
2009 Report and Resolutions 
 
BACKGROUND: 
  
The Twizel Youth Group has occupied this building since 2007. Prior to this the 
Board had considered the building surplus to their requirements and were 
considering selling the building for removal.  
The current lease has expired and has not been renewed. The Youth Centre 
continues to occupy the building based on the expired lease. 
In 2009, the Twizel Community Board granted the Youth Group $562.50 to cover the 
annual rental of the building. 
 
During a December downpour the building was flooded, partly due to the significant 
rain, partly due to the building design and partly due to blocked guttering. The 
flooding caused the ceiling to collapse and saturated the carpets.  
 
Costs incurred so far have been lifting of the carpet and Whitestone clearing the 
guttering to prevent further flooding. The building is insured and the assessors have 
inspected the building. The building insurance has an excess of $5,000 which I 
imagine the repairs will exceed. 
 
POLICY STATUS: 
 
The existing lease has expired but the Youth Centre is still operating in the building.  
The lease required them to keep the area clean of rubbish and to maintain the 
premises in a reasonable state of repair, having regard for the age and character of 
the building. 
 
 
SIGNIFICANCE OF DECISION: 
 Not significant under the significance policy 
 
 
OPTIONS: 
  

1. Pay the excess and undertake repairs to the building. 
2. Do nothing and leave the building to the Youth Centre in the form of a 

ground lease. 
3. Demolish the building or sell for relocation. 

 
 
CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
Legal 
In terms of the lease the youth group has maintained and painted the building. The 
maintenance of the guttering and leaking taps is not up to scratch. I believe they 
have also let the building for other functions. Though this has recently stopped, it 
goes against the lease. 
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Financial   
There is no specific budget for this building. If the Community Board were to meet 
the excess, the funds would need to be found within existing budgets. 
We do not know if the Youth Centre is in a position to contribute financially. 
 
 
Other 
The Youth Centre has occupied the building since 2007. They are well thought of in 
the community, providing activities for youth. If the building was disposed of or not 
repaired they would be left without premises. It appears the Youth Centre has limited 
funds . 
 
The Youth Centre has been left to manage this building. Volunteers come and go so 
I can understand why there is a limited understanding of the lease, with knowledge 
not being passed on. 
 
 
ASSESSMENT OF OPTIONS: 
 
Option 1 is my preferred option. By paying the insurance excess it gets the repairs 
undertaken  and will re-establish the Youth Centre. 
 
Option 2  to do nothing and leave the building to the Youth Centre will likely  see us 
making a similar decision down the track. I don’t believe the Youth Centre currently 
has the organisational horsepower to undertake this level of responsibility. 
 
Option 3  to demolish the building  is likely to be more expensive and would result in 
the total loss of a community asset. The building may be suitable for removal. 
  
 
CONCLUSION: 
  
The necessary work should be undertaken at the community’s cost and the building 
restored to an operational state. 
 
The lease should be reinstated to a reasonable term that would allow for insurance 
to be covered and a reasonable level of inspection, to ensure adequate 
maintenance.  
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From: Phil Rive (PMKRS) [mailto:Phil.Rive@placemakers.co.nz]  

Sent: Thursday, 9 January 2014 1:39 p.m. 
To: Jason Menard; Wayne Barnett; Mackenzie District Mayor; patshuker775@hotmail.com; 

john.lyn.bishop@gmail.com; Arlene Goss 
Subject: RE: Alps 2 Ocean issues 

 
Hi guys, 
  
I'm pleased to pass on some excellent information and suggestions from the A2O marketing man. 
  
I will also add this comment, from a regular visitor, which ties in with the parking issues: 
  
This fellow is a member of the self-contained motorhome ass'n, and has commented that there is 
nowhere in Twizel that he can park up for a day or two. He eats here, drinks here and when he's had 
a good night out, wants to be able to have his motorhome in Twizel somewhere. Our Info centre has 
told him that the closest place is near Pukaki, or down to Omarama. I think we can do better to cater 
for this group as well - this lack of accommodation on Twizel's part would travel quickly among their 
membership. His comment included the Mackenzie District as a whole, so Tekapo obviously suffers 
the same lack of areas (or info on) for self-contained motorhomes. We need to think of areas 
suitable, and signpost them, and make them available on the MDC website. 
  
Thanks, 
Regards 
Phil Rive (PMKRS) 
  
  
-----Original Message----- 

From: Jason Menard [mailto:jason@tourismwaitaki.co.nz]  
Sent: Thursday, 9 January 2014 11:26 a.m. 
To: mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz; Wayne Barnett; PatShuker775@hotmail.com; Phil Rive (PMKRS) 
Subject: Alps 2 Ocean issues 
  
Hello Mayor Clair, Wayne, and community board members, 
  
I am writing today about 2 issues that have arisen with the Alps 2 Ocean Cycle Trail. Before I begin, 
let me please reiterate that between March 14th-December 10th our trail counters recorded 5,692 
users at Lake Pukaki; 3,343 at Lake Ohau Lodge; and 3,726 at the Ohau Weir. The trail is more 
popular than anticipated, and many cyclists are describing it as the best trail they have ever ridden. 
The rapidly increasing popularity of the trail means we will be dealing with new situations. However, 
a busy trail is what we want because busy equals money spent in the district! And here we go… 
  
#1: Where to leave vehicles for 4-6 days? 
  
I have had many enquiries coming to myself and the Oamaru i-SITE about where people can leave 
vehicles in Twizel as they depart for the trail. I would not like to see camper vans and vehicles taking 
up our limited spaces in the towns carparks. Here are some suggestions I have about resolving this 
issue: 
  
  
*   Have designated long term parking behind the Four Square/Events Centre. Already vehicles with 
trailers/boats are directed there, perhaps we can spray paint some designated carpark lines for long 
term parking? 

75

mailto:jason@tourismwaitaki.co.nz
mailto:mayor@mackenzie.govt.nz
mailto:PatShuker775@hotmail.com


*   Dedicate a paddock/section near town for long term parking. 
*   Use one of the industrial sections on Hooker Crescent or Ostler Road. They already have fences 
up, perhaps they can make room for vehicles to park and make some money renting these spaces 
out? 
  
#2: Where to leave bike/bag when shopping in Twizel? 
  
I have heard conversations right outside my office where people have said they want to go into the 
square and buy some coffee/food for their upcoming ride, but have then decided to leave it be as 
they couldn't find a convenient place to leave their bikes/bags. The solution for this is reasonably 
straightforward. Have a dedicated bike rack (perhaps where the old toilets are), with coin operated 
lockers. I'm sure all councillors and community board members (no matter what their thoughts are 
on the A2O trail itself) can agree on one simple thing – we would like people to spend money here in 
Twizel. If it's not convenient, people will forgo their shopping (especially impulse shopping) and 
move on to the next location down the line. When I finished my most recent ride of the trail, I would 
up in Oamaru at the ocean's edge by the historic district. I felt like getting a drink then walking 
around some of the interesting shops. However, there was nowhere convenient for me to store my 
bike and my bag (which had an expensive camera in it), so I just went to my accommodation and 
didn't bother with it. Make it easy and convenient and people will spend money in Twizel - of this 
fact I have no doubt. 
  
I hope we can get some ideas circulating, and some action taken soon. Already over 5,600 users and 
the season hasn't even reached the prime cycling months yet. Imagine where we will be 5 years 
from now when we start getting numbers of around 20,000 users. 
  
Cheers, 
  
Jason Menard 
Alps 2 Ocean Cycle Trail 
MARKETING & SALES OFFICER 
Tourism Waitaki 
Mackenzie District Council 
Market Place, Twizel, 7901 
Phone: +64 3 435 0737 
Mobile: +64 27 702 1213 

Email: jason@tourismwaitaki.co.nz<mailto:jason@tourismwaitaki.co.nz> 

Web: http://www.alps2ocean.com/ 
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION ONLY 
Copy of a report to the Twizel Community Board on 15 June, 2009. 

 

 

MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

 

REPORT TO:  TWIZEL COMMUNITY BOARD 

 

SUBJECT:  BRUSHWOOD CHIPPER SAFETY 

 

MEETING DATE: 15 JUNE 2009 

 

REF:  WAS 7/12 

 

FROM:  MANAGER – COMMUNITY FACILITES 

 

ENDORSED BY: CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

 

 

PURPOSE OF REPORT: 

 

To set and adopt safety guidelines for use of the Brushwood Chipper 

 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 

1. The report be received  

2. That the Community Board approves and adopts the safety procedures for the use of the 

chipper. 

3. The Community Board Purchase helmet visor earmuff combination sets, and bulk 

supply of  earplugs for volunteers  

 

 

 

 

 

 

GARTH NIXON         GLEN INNES 

MANAGER – COMMUNITY FACILITIES            CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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BACKGROUND: 

 

General  

The chipper was purchased by the Community Board for use on Community Projects  

It is a Commercial machine and should serve the community well for a long period  

 

 

Safety 

As owners of the machine we have a responsibility to ensure the health and safety of those 

using this machine and that it is in safe condition and used in a safe manner 

 

Below is a proposed general guideline to allow the chipper to be used in a safe manner in 

association with volunteers. 

 

General  

o The chipper will be stored at the Twizel Resource Recovery Park  

o The chipper is only to be used for community based projects 

o The chipper is only to go out with a trained operator of the machine  

o The machine will be supplied with a fuel card and should be refueled after each use.  

The fuel card will be held at the Twizel Administration Building  

o There is an operator manual with the machine which should stay with it.  All trained 

operators should be familiar with the machines operation and capabilities. 

 

Servicing  

o Regular servicing of the machine is essential.      While it may take some time to clock 

through recommended hours for servicing, it is important to ensure that the machine 

is serviced as per the operating manual. 

 

Operations and Safety 

 All operators of the brush wood chipper must be trained in its operation and 

maintenance and have a sound understanding of the machine. 

 All operators must be signed off as competent to operate the machine by the 

designated person. 

 When the machine is being used, one person should be designated as the operator.  

 The designated operator is responsible for ensuring his/her own safety and the safety 

of other volunteers working on a work site by ensuring the following: 

 Undertaking a  pre- operational check to ensure all safety equipment is in place and 

functioning properly 

 Wearing of appropriate safety clothing 

 Providing a safety briefing for all those involved  

 Ensuring that appropriate safety equipment is worn by participants 

 Establishing a safe working zone around the machine 

 Ensuring others are adhering to the safety guidelines 

 

Chipper machines cut tree limbs into small chips. Hazards arise when workers get too close 

to, or make contact with, the chipper. Contact with chipper operating components (blades, 

discs or knives) may result in amputation or death. Workers may also be injured by material 

thrown from the machine. To minimize these hazards, use appropriate engineering and work 

practice controls, including worker training. 
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Hazards 

 

Safe Work Practices 

 

Workers making contact with or 

being pulled into the chipper 

Never reach into a chipper while it is operating.  

Do not wear loose-fitting clothing around a chipper 

Workers should be trained on the safe operation of chipper 

machines. Always supervise new workers using a chipper 

to ensure that they work safely and never endanger 

themselves or others.  

Protect yourself from contacting operating chipper 

components by guarding the infeed and discharge ports, 

and preventing the opening of the access covers or doors 

until the drum or disc completely stops. 

Establish a safe work area around the machine free from 

debris and trip hazards 

Hearing loss Operators of the machine wear approved hearing 

protection at all times when the machine is in operation 

 

Face, eye, head or hand injuries 

from flying debris 

Operators of the machine to wear appropriate safety 

equipment. This will include safety glasses, hard hats and 

gloves 

Se up safe zone around intake and discharge areas 

Maintain a safe distance (i.e 6 meters from intake , 30 

meteres in line with discharge) between chipper operations 

and other work/workers.  

 

Untrained volunteers assisting  

 

Brief all volunteers on safety procedures and safe zones 

Provide hearing protection 

General Always follow the manufacturer’s guidelines and safety 

instructions  

Prevent detached trailer chippers from rolling or sliding on 

slopes by chocking the trailer wheels.  

When servicing and/or maintaining chipping equipment 

(i.e., “un jamming”) use a lockout system to ensure that 

the equipment is de-energized 

 

Safety Equipment  

The Community Board should purchase some safety equipment for the machine 

Specifically two combination helmet earmuff visor  for the operators - cost approximately 

$82.00 each  also purchase  box of 200 ear plugs  $ 36.00 for distribution amongst volunteers 

this equipment should stay with the machine . 

 

CONCLUSION: 

 

To ensure the safe operation of the machine these guidelines should be adopted by the Twizel 

Community Board.  
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